



The High St, Two Mile Ash, Milton Keynes MK8 8NA Tel: 01908 561366

16 September 2025

Wraparound Care Changes from November

Dear Parents/Carers

I am writing to share an important update regarding our wraparound care provision for Two Mile Ash, Holmwood and Ashbrook Schools.

From Monday 3rd November 2025, all wraparound afterschool care for Ashbrook and Holmwood children will be based at the Holmwood School site, instead of at two Mile Ash School. Two Mile Ash children will continue to access after school wrap around care at the Two Mile Ash site.

This change has been made in response to the growing demand for places, which we are delighted to see. Holmwood School is also very pleased to be able to extend the provision to include their youngest children, including those in their Nursery classes. Hosting wraparound care at Holmwood will allow Ashbrook and Holmwood to safely accommodate the increased numbers, ensure high-quality provision, and support your children effectively.

The after-school sessions will be based in the Nursery building, which has its own designated entrance for collection at the rear of the school on Dorton Close and lots of on-street parking available on the streets around Dorton Close. Children will also benefit from access to the outdoor area and direct access to the school field in the warmer weather, which will form an exciting new part of their wraparound experience.

We understand this may involve a small adjustment for some families and we are very grateful for your continued support as we make this transition. The walking bus from Ashbrook to Holmwood will continue to operate in the same way as before, ensuring consistency for children and parents.

Thank you, as always, for working with us to provide the very best opportunities and experiences for our children.

Jamie Ainscow Headteacher